
Dear Parents, students and staff
 

There is much to celebrate in the month of May.  As many of you know May is 
the month of Mary and Mary is a very important person not only in the Catholic 
Church but also for all who belong to the Marist charism.  As Jesus’ mother she 
represents the gentleness of motherhood, courage, sacrifice and love.  May, calls 
to mind our own mothers, as well as the joy of celebration that surrounds Catholic 
Education Week.
 

As you might remember last year I attended the Marist XX1 General Chapter to 
help discern, amongst other things, the future direction of Marist Education.  The 
theme for the conference was, With Mary, go in haste to a new land. (Lk 1: 39). 
Together we dreamt a future that:
“ ... presumes a willingness to move on, to let go of the familiar, to embark on a 
journey of both institutional and personal transformation.  As Marist, we travel this 
road with Mary, our guide and companion. Her faith and openness to God’s will 
inspire us to undertake new challenges. 
This “new land” is our authentic renewal; it asks of us a genuine change of 
heart”.
 

The message of the Chapter, so eloquently captured by the then newly elected 
Superior General, Br Emili Turu, is especially relevant for us as teachers and most 
appropriate as we celebrate Catholic Education Week.  I came home quite ener-
gized by the following Call:
 

To you who are working in our educational and social works, we invite you to 
encourage your students to transform their hearts, their lives and actions, so that 
they grow to be persons with respect for life, committed to the building of a just 
and solidarity-oriented society. 

Teach the students the importance of ecology, and encourage them to be willing to work towards a better and sustainable 
world. Realize that the idea of going out to a new land carries some implications: sharing the responsibility for mission, giving 
priority to evangelization, giving preference to the poor and least favoured, and transmitting the Marist charism to a new 
generation of educators. (Br Emili Turu:  Final Document from XX1Chapter) 

In the next few days you will receive in the mail our Strategic Plan for 2010 and should find traces of this Call in our planning.  
You will notice our increased focus on Solidarity projects as well as an exploration of new ways of doing.  It is in this context 
that we have decided to review our Year 8 camp experience to include a unique solidarity experience.  In addition, our 
senior students have been challenged to work toward an immersion experience before the end of the year. Students will be 
challenged to share the responsibility, as much as they are able, working with the marginalised in our community.
											           (Continued back page)

With Mary, go in haste to a new land. 
(Lk 1: 39) 
“Mary teaches us to say YES to God with 
generosity; to be pilgrims of faith and 
disciples of Jesus; to develop a listening 
attitude; to discern God’s call by reflect-
ing on events and keeping them in our 
hearts; and to rejoice at and give thanks 
for the marvels God works in us.”

7 May 2010



Skills Acquisition Program 
The VCAL students and staff have been involved in the Skills Acquisition Program that has run throughout term one. The program 
is geared towards getting students “work ready” through focusing upon the key employability skills of Communication, Team 
Work, Problem Solving, Technology, Initiative and Enterprise, Planning and Organisation, Self Management and Learning.
 This is achieved by students undertaking two week blocks of specific skills and classes aimed at enhancing their employability 
skills.
 

The classes undertaken were Group Development and Leadership conducted by Mr Todd Proud.  This focused upon 
the skills needed to become an effective team member and leader within a workplace environment. Occupational Health and 
Safety conducted by Mr Peter Flahavin concentrated upon safety, specific to youth in the workplace and completion of 
‘work safe’ certificates. Tool Safety with Mr Jason Szkwarek looked at correct use of basic hand tools in the workplace 
and creation of a free standing wine rack. Manual Handling conducted by Mr Mark Warnock focused upon injury 
prevention and correct lifting techniques with visits to industry locations to see firsthand types of procedures/ equipment in 
place. Workplace First Aid conducted by Mr Brett Van Berkel looked at skills such as CPR, Bleeding Control, Fractures 
and Poisons.  Essential skills for work and life, Career Planning, Organisation, and Cold Calling were conducted by Ms 
Cheryl Hunter.  Students have organised their work placement for May, updated resumes, application letters, practised 
cold calling for jobs, visited workplaces and have undertaken mock interviews.

All the VCAL students (Yr 11 & 12) were divided into five groups with a combination of year 10 (VALU).  The VALU students 
have also been working hard to complete all the outcomes together with the VCAL students and this is pleasing to see.  The 
groups have worked well in their teams to complete the activities that were rotated on a fortnightly basis. This teamwork was 
enhanced by the day at Coonawarra Adventure Park where all students completed a number of challenging activities with the 
focus upon group development. 
 

The completion of the Skills Acquisition Program leads us into the Career Enterprise and Opportunity Program (CEO) that will 
take place for the rest of the year.  Students have created micro business in which there are managers (Yr 12 students and 
some Yr 11) tradesmen/women (Yr 11) and apprentices (Yr 10 VALU).  This is an exciting time as students are completing the 
planning and the ‘action’ phase will begin soon.  Some examples of the business are “Stylish Hair and Beauty”, “Right Wire” 
Electrical and S & S Engineering just to name a few.  Watch this space for the developments in the CEO program for 2010.

VCAL
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Term 2 is a key time of the year for students in year 12. It is a time when they need to review their progress so far and make 
some decisions about what they might do next year. What plans do they need to have in place for next February when, for 
the first time in their memory, they will not be bundled off to school? They are starting to think seriously about their pathways 
from school to further education and training or employment. A number of the students attended the Age Careers Expo at 
the Caulfield racecourse. They now have more questions than answers and are being challenged to explore their options. 
There are a lot of materials coming from the Universities, TAFEs and other organisations to help with their research. These 
materials can be accessed in the Careers office at Kildare. All year 12 students who will be applying for an ATAR*, (formerly 
known as ENTER) will be attending a Tertiary Information Service session at Monash Gippsland on the 13th May. This 
session will help with their research.
 
*ATAR - Australian Tertiary Admissions Rank   
This is the way Universities rank the students who have applied for their various courses.  An ATAR above 80 means that 
the student’s performance has been ranked in the top 20% of all students doing VCE this year, above 60 puts them in the 
top 40% etc. The greater the competition for places in a course, the higher the ATAR required. It is important to remember 
that the ATAR is not a measure of the student’s life so far. The highest ATARs are achieved by the hardest workers. These 
are often the students who do not have the greatest natural talent for academic work. 

Careers

 YEAR 9 FOOD TECHNOLOGY 
LET’S CELEBRATE! – 9.01 & 9.02 with Mrs Sim 

Our first term of work has almost been completed in our new Year 9 Food units. Students have been hard at work 
during the term completing the design process of Investigating, Designing, Producing and Evaluating. Our topic for 
the design brief in “Let’s Celebrate!” was “Cupcakes”.  Students created their own design brief topic and then 
completed all phases of the technology process to produce their final product. Many lessons were spent 
researching and developing decoration skills and then finally the cupcakes were made and decorated. The results 
were amazing to say the least. The photos show you the many talents of our year 9 students. 
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Sports Update 
In 2010 so far Lavalla Catholic College 
has shown amazing results within the 
sports that we have represented.  Our 
College has many elite athletes in a 
wide range of sports who have shown 
that they can achieve great results. 
Congratulations to Georgia Tsebelis 
who has excelled at a top level and in the 
Catholic All Schools Swimming breaking 
three records. Congratulations to Tayler 
Brouns who was selected for the All 
Australian Marist basketball team and 
also Katelyn Somerville, Tayler 
Brouns and Chris Sutton for being 
selected MVP for our three Lavalla 
teams.

 
UPCOMING SPORTS EVENTS 

20th May  CAS Football Boys 

25th May CAS Futsal (JNR Boys,   

  INTERMEDIATE Boys) 

1st June CAS Football Championships  

  (INTERMEDIATE Boys) 

8th June CAS Football Championships  

  (JUNIOR Boys) 

22nd June CAS Football Girls  

27th-30th Jun Marist Netball Carnival Lismore 

15th July CAS Football Girls Championships 

  (SENIOR Girls) 

19th July CAS Football Girls Championships 

  (INTERMEDIATE Girls) 

19th July Clay Shooting- Longford 

21st July CAS Football Girls Championships 

  (JUNIOR Girls) 

28th July CAS Netball  

 

CAS BASKETBALL
On April 30th Lavalla Catholic College entered six teams into the 
Catholic All Schools Basketball. Our Senior and Intermediate 
teams consisted of our most elite players in the competition 
from the Marist basketball teams and state level players. Out of 
the six teams that we entered four made it through to the State 
Championships for Catholic All Schools held at the Melbourne 
Sports & Aquatic Centre on Thursday 6th May. 

Our Senior Girls & Boys, Intermediate Girls and Junior Girls 
made it through to the Championships. The Junior Girls made 
it to the grand final but lost by 4 points. The Intermediate 
Girls also played in the grand final and lost by 6 points. The 
Senior girls (pictured above with coach Mrs Karen Joyce) 
won their grand final by 18 points! While the boys 
tried hard in all their games.

Congratulations to all of our teams!

Mrs Nikki Schroeter - Sports Coordinator
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Presentation Campus
Our Campus observance of ANZAC day was held with 
great respect on Friday 23rd. The incredible sacrifice paid by 
so many was remembered in story, prayer, music and silence. 
Anzac biscuits, a pie and a lamington lunch also enabled 
us to raise money to contribute to the RSL Legacy appeal. 
Sincere thanks to Miss Bianconi and the many families 
who attended services on our behalf on the 25th.  
 

Our Campus Open Day allowed many families to appreciate 
our setting, the facilities and the work done by so many of 
our students. Ms Pegorer addressed those gathered about 
our history, the Marist tradition and the learning pathways 
available to our students. 
 

Frida Drysdale (Yr7) and Ben Noy (Yr 8) spoke of 
the transition into Yr 7 and of the sporting opportunities and 
special programs as well as the Learner Advisor initiative first 
trialled with Year 10 at Kildare last year and now introduced 
for Year 8. Darcy Zwagerman from our year 9 group had 
been one of 13 students across the region to participate in 
the Coastal Ambassadors and she spoke of her experience in 
that program as part of the Gifted and Talented program.  
 

Newly introduced electives Photography/Scrapbooking, 
Media Studies and Master Chef were all well received last 
term. New for this term “Are Leaders born or made”, Dance 
and Drama and Star Portraits have many students eager to 
engage in learning new skills. 

program titled “Best Day Thinking” and from all accounts it 
was once again a resounding success. 

Our Parents and Friends group has held their 
Annual General Meeting and congratulations and thanks 
go to President Irene Bramstedt, Joint secretaries 
Carole Wilson and Wendy Gibson and Treasurer 
Mira Renninson. It was wonderful to see some new 
parents attend the meeting and join this group who work so 
enthusiastically to improve the Campus and its environment.
 

Our athletics sports and field events were held last 
Wednesday at Joe Carmody track. Congratulations to the 
House Captains and Mr Daniel Scholes on a busy 
but effective competition. While all those who attended, 
supported their house or helped to make the day a success 
were winners, the house results were Nagle, Delany, 
McKillop and Champagnat. 
 

It was wonderful to have St Mary’s Gr 3,4&5 join us in the 
afternoon for some ball games, a multi aged relay and novelty 
races. The links between our Campus and Primary schools 
through this and previously held PAL leadership sessions, 
tabloid sports and a disco and combined staff gatherings and 
in-services is an important part of the educational network in 
Moe/Newborough. Leanne Mills 

Campus Director

Our second group of the Master Survivor 
program have arrived on Campus & are 
settling well into their integrated program.  
Ms Kimberley Stewart & the MSP 
team are working very hard to ensure there 
are many exciting learning experiences in 
their program. The initial topic is “The Bush” 
with “The City” unit to follow. Last Friday 
they spent the day at the Summit on a 

 
 

 
Under 13     Under 14 

Kimberley Graham  Monika Zakic 
Tevin Mwenejawa   Mathew Hibbs 

 
 

Under 15     Under 16 

Carly Stafford    Tayla Bruerton 
Tristan Aland   Mark Larkins 
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St Paul’s Campus
Twilight Open Campus
 
For the past week ‘Twilight’  has been the magic word at the 
campus. Staff and students threw themselves into preparing 
for it. And the  ‘Twilight Open Campus’ on 5th May from 4.30 
– 7.30 pm was a roaring success.   

Over 130 families and groups registered and more than 220 
people visited the campus. Parents and prospective students 
saw the campus at work; staff and students engaged in 
activities, and often parents and their children were sucked into 
the interactive parts.  500 muffins were made (and consumed), 
in the Food Tech rooms; sheep’s eyes were dissected and 
flame tests conducted in the Science Labs; Spicks and 
Specks played at Religious Education; names were written 
in Egyptian hieroglyphics in the Humanities rooms; language 
games played for English; computers were used interactively 
for Math; a range of activities took place in the Italian room.; 
the gifted and Talented group spoke with many parents as 
did the Study Support group; screen printing in Art; clay pots 
made in Ceramics; Volleyball, Badminton, Footy for Sport. 
The Senior Band played for the crowd. And the static displays 
showed the children’s work. The information session attracted 
a large crowd. A number of people paid a visit to  the chapel 
and many people met with the campus psychologist to view 
programmes that run at the campus.

The feedback received was very positive, highlighting the 
teacher-student interaction. Truly the campus was abuzz with 
positive energy. 
 
Stopmatian
Nick Oldis, a member of the Gifted and Talented group in 
Year 7, has made a short Lego Animation of Star Wars as 
part of his project. Nick displayed this work in progress at 
‘Twilight’. A visiting principal from a primary school asked for 
Nick’s animation to be shown to his staff to demonstrate what 
students could do with animation. Nick’s film, when finished, 
will run for about 10 minutes.  The others in the group continue 
to work on their  projects.  

Chris Roga 
Campus Director

St Paul’s Twilight Open 
Campus
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Kildare Campus
PROBUS Club Presentations
On Monday 3rd March, Georgie Van Der Staay & Logan 
Edwards went to the Traralgon Ladies Probus Club to speak 
about their Spirit of ANZAC tour experiences. The ladies 
appreciated the visit and presentation from our students.  
Logan spoke about about the selection process for the Spirit 
of ANZAC prize and selection process.  He then went on to 
talk about his experiences in Greece and Singapore. Georgie 
spoke about her trip to Turkey and South Korea. Both students 
enjoyed the opportunity to speak to women of the Probus club.   
Well done Georgie and Logan. 

Catholic Education Week
Bishop Christopher presided at the inaugural mass to celebrate 
Catholic Education Week. Our campus leaders represented 
the college as did student leaders from the majority of the 
diocesan schools. The Lavalla choir had been invited by the 
diocese to support the mass. There was a resonance in the 
cathedral vaults that gave full effect to the four part harmony 
of the choir.  Mr Peter Ryan, Director of the Catholic Education 
Office addressed the congregation at the end of mass and

very pleased with our level of preparation for such an event 
should it ever arise. It is an important procedure and we will 
practise this again next semester.   

Uniform
Thank you to our parents for their support of our Winter 
Uniform. There were a few students who needed reminding 
about ties, but overall it has been a smooth transition.  Please 
remind your children that shirt top buttons need to be done up 
so that ties can sit properly.  We have a system at the campus 
where students are given three separate warnings over 
three separate days before receiving a Community Service 
Detention. I would like to see these Detentions diminish.
 

Student Achievements
I recently congratulated Lisa Phillips on winning the 
Victorian under 18 Singles Championships in Lawn Bowls.  Lisa 
took out the title with 25-11. Andrew Ware  was recently 
recognised for his outstanding work with our local media, winning 
the Basketball Victoria Regional Media Coverage Award.

Marco Di Cesare 
Campus Directorspoke of the choir and held them 

up as an example of what can be 
done if we all do our best. Bishop 
Christopher spoke about the 
atmosphere and prayerfulness of 
the Mass, saying that in 30 years 
of priesthood, it was the most 
prayerful children’s mass he had 
presided at.  Congratulations to 
our choir members on a job well 
done.              
 
Campus DISPLAN
On Monday the Campus 
activated its DISPLAN. We were
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Our Senior Choir is currently the toast of the Diocese of Sale after singing as part of the inaugural Catholic Education 
Week Mass at St. Mary’s Cathedral in Sale last Friday. This magnificent group of students drew particular praise from the 
Director of Catholic Education, Mr. Peter Ryan amongst many staff and leaders in our diocese, claiming them as perhaps 
the finest school choir in the country. Sincere congratulations to all students involved.
 

We warmly invite all within the college community to join us on Thursday 20th May for a performance evening 
featuring our Senior Choir, Senior Wind Ensemble and Senior Jazz Ensemble. These ensembles will perform to support our 
V.C.E. musicians who will be assessed as a part of their performance outcomes. The evening begins at 7.30pm in the 
Kildare Hall. Admission is free for what promises to be a great night of entertainment. 

It is not too late for any year seven students wishing to join our Training Band or Junior Choir. Our Junior Choir 
rehearses each Tuesday morning in the St. Paul’s Lecture Theatre at 7.40am. It is simply a matter of turning up! Any students 
wishing to take up an instrument should talk to any of the music teachers. Alternatively, parents can contact our Instrumental 
Music Co-ordinator, Mrs. Maria Testa on 5174 8111 or testmar1@lavalla.vic.edu.au 

Music Department

Digital Revolution Update
appropriate software and security by our hard working IT staff 
and will be rolled out shortly.

Professional Learning Clusters
As part of the computer roll-out all teachers in Professional 
Learning Clusters are training to equip themselves with 
computers skills. We have groups of staff who are training to
	 • use blogs to deliver curriculum resources 		
	 and interact with students, 
	 • create on-line course material for students 		
	 to access from home,
	 • use digital story telling
	 • improve their skills with Word, Excel, 			 
	 Powerpoint, and other non-Microsoft software
	 • find good resources for classroom use

Mr Ben Verghese - Director of                
Educational Resources

Wireless on the College Campuses
Our cabling contractors have now completed all the 
infrastructure works to enable wireless delivery. We now 
have wireless coverage on all three campuses for laptop 
use. The cost of this was met with the funding from the 
Federal government to meet such costs as part of the Digital 
Revolution initiative.
Higher speed Internet
The College is part of Catholic Network Australia which has 
provided the College with a higher speed link to the Intranet. 
In addition to this the College is contributing towards the costs 
for a higher speed link between Newborough and Traralgon 
increasing the speed of Internet delivery for students based at 
the Presentation Campus. Communication and the transfer of 
files and data between the campuses is now much faster.

New Laptops
We have just taken delivery of 450 laptops funded by the 
Federal government to add to our current stock to provide 
enough computers for every Year 9, 10, 11 and 12 student. 
These laptops are being currently prepared with the

Mr Shane Reid - Music Director

 Reminder: If you have recently moved, changed email address or 

phone numbers, don’t forget to update your details with the 
College. Contact Jean Jennings email: jennjea1@lavalla.vic.edu.au 
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Curriculum Update
Coastal Ambassadors Camp
Phillip Island Nature Parks  
18th ~ 23rd April 2010
Congratulations to Mubtasim Murshed, Darcy 
Zwagerman and Mitchell McDonald (pictured 
L-R below) who have recently participated in the Coastal 
Ambassadors Camp at Phillip Island.
 

Imagine spending a week immersing yourself in all that our 
incredible southern coastline has to offer!  Our lucky Year 9 
students from the Gifted Program have had the opportunity 
to work with scientists and other experts to see all that our 
intriguing environment holds!   They were able to examine the 
pressures that our coasts are facing, while also finding time 
for surfing and kayaking.  At the end of their week away, 

students were able to take things into their own hands by 
formulating and presenting their own action plan for their 
school and community.  
 

Coastal Ambassadors involves attending a six day camp at 
Phillip Island Nature Park exploring the complexity of our 
coastline, oceanography, marine biology, environmental 
management, habitat conservation, animal behaviour, impacts 
of pollution and interacting with scientists, rangers and other 
people working to protect and sustain our coasts.  Fun and 
personally challenging activities like snorkelling, sea kayaking 
and surfing are included so students can appreciate the joys 
of a healthy marine environment.

Ms Gloria Zahra – Gifted Education 
Coordinator

“It was a really great experience 
for me.  I enjoyed learning about 
the coast and wildlife around the 
area of Phillip Island.”

Mubtasim Murshed
 
“I enjoyed this camp immensely 
and have got a great deal of 
knowledge out of it. I believe 
it has helped me personally 
to gain interest in this line of 
employment.”

Mitchell McDonald

“Well it was the most enjoyable 
camp I have ever been on, I 
learnt so much about the islands’ 
inhabitants.  It has given me 
more opportunities  to consider 
in my career later in life.”   

Darcy Zwagerman
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Marist Focus
DARE  THE  DREAM    ......    What is your dream for your life?
Marcellin Champagnat, when he founded the Marist Brothers, had a number of dreams for life. One was to “make Jesus Christ 
known and loved”; another was to educate young people to be “good citizens and good Christians”. These dreams grew out of 
his own experience – he had 1 day of formal schooling by age 14, a bad moment with a cruel teacher. Not long after ordination 
he attended a dying 16-year-old-boy who knew nothing about God. This moment had a profound impact on Champagnat and 
he resolved to begin an Order of Teaching Brothers. His first two recruits were almost illiterate too.
 
So, imagine the risk, the audacity, the faith needed to make the venture work. Bringing dreams to reality requires such audac-
ity and huge determination and sacrifice. Michelle Timms, captain of the Australian Women’s basketball team that won silver 
at the Sydney Olympics, spoke at the recent AMSA Basketball Dinner of the huge sacrifices she had to make, especially to 
her social life, to achieve her dream. Such determination and sacrifice has set her up for life now. 

Marcellin’s dream, lived mostly in rural France after the French Revolution, within a 50-mile radius of where he grew up has 
blossomed into a large venture in 77 countries around the world. Another of his dreams was to have “the whole world Marist”. 
He had to face down plenty of opposition from fellow-Priests and government inaction. For him, trust in God and Mary enabled 
him to remain hope-filled.
 
Now – what about your dreams for your life? For living your passion? What will you do for that? Be bold and audacious, a 
risk-taker.

Br. Mark Needham

Year 9 Students from the Gifted Program - Coastal Ambassadors Camp
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A Note from Our Students
It has been a busy start to the year with the opening of the 
newly built Student Services Centre at the Kildare Campus 
and also the various events that have occurred since the start 
of the year. As College Captains it is our mission to make this 
school the best place that it can be. This year each College 
Captain is taking control of a specific area to ensure that the 
appropriate measures are taken to keep our school vibrant 
and energetic. The four areas are:
	 Andrew Ware - House Activities.
	 Joey Black - Mission Leader.
	 Kosta Psinas - School Events & 		
	 Promotion.
	 Brooke Ward - Mentor Leader.

House Activities
This area focuses on the various activities that occur during 
lunchtimes and any other form of extra-curricular activities that 
happen during the course of the year. This area is supported 
by our House Captains who assist in various activities to 
ensure they are run smoothly. The House Captains are:
MacKillop- Sam Price and Alex Molinari.
Champagnat- Chris Calabrese and Laura Jackson.
Delany- Matt Pattle and Eliza Hartley.
Nagle- Lachlan Wooton and Kiah Hillier.
All of the house captains have done a fantastic job in assisting 
with the new Participation for Points program (P4P) and will 
also continue to be leaders amongst our school community.

Mission
This area covers school fundraising, social justice, mission 
and liturgy. Those involved in this area of our SLC assist in 
school liturgies, such as our whole Campus Easter Liturgy, 
and our whole school masses, such as our Commissioning 
Mass. Our Social Justice team is headed by teachers and 
students and this year is focusing mainly on Marist projects in 
poverty-stricken areas of the Philippines. We are eager to start 
fundraising for this specific cause also, with most fundraising

efforts this year going towards the Philippines. We also have 
our popular “A Cause Worth..” week fundraiser coming up, 
with all funds from each day going towards the Gippsland 
Cancer Care Unit. 

School Events and Promotion
The events and promotion group have the responsibility of 
organising social and enjoyable events for the students of 
the Kildare campus. The group aims to create activities that: 
promote student involvement which encourages teamwork, 
school pride and student initiative. 

The promotion side of the group gives students the opportunity 
to engage in public speaking, school representation at 
external/internal events and welcoming visitors to the campus.  
We have represented the College at many events so far, 
some being:  AMSA Basketball Opening Mass, Cyber-Safety 
Presentation Nights, Campus Assemblies.

Mentor Leader
The Mentor Group’s main focus for Term 1 was establishing 
the Cross-Age Tutoring program. There are twenty Year 12 
students who have volunteered to act as Cross-Age Tutors 
in 2010. Sessions are held every Monday and Wednesday 
night after school and students in all year levels are invited 
to attend. Cross-Age Tutors are available to assist students 
during these sessions, providing help with homework and 
coursework in specific subject areas. 

The environment group has also begun meeting on a regular 
basis with Mr. Caffrey. The members are currently discussing 
possible projects to add to the sustainability of the Kildare 
Campus.

We look forward to continuing the good work for the rest of the 
year at Lavalla!

                                                                           
Andrew, Kosta, Joey and Brooke
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 Second Hand Book and Uniform Shop. 

NEXT OPEN  
 

Thursday 20th May 
 

3.30pm – 6.00pm 
 

Shop located at: St.Paul’s Campus  
Payment options: Cash, Cheque or EFTPOS   

(Please note Kilts/Skirts must be tried on. They 
are not sized) 

(From page one) Last week, Bishop Prowse launched Catholic Education Week in a mass that invited all educators from the 
Diocese to gather in celebration of the distinct education that we offer but also to acknowledge staff who have worked in Cath-
olic Education for 25 years or more.  From Lavalla Catholic College, Bishop Prowse presented the following Jubilarians:
 	 Mrs Vivian Haupt – 35 years		  Ms Lee McKenzie – 29 years 
 	 Mr Alan Ryan – 33 years			   Ms Erica Pegorer – 26 years

Canonisation of Mother Mary MacKillop
Senior secondary students throughout Australia are being offered an opportunity to attend Mary MacKillop’s canonisation in 
Rome.  Together with the Catholic Education Office, two students from Lavalla Catholic College will be partially funded to 
attend this historic moment in October.  Students are invited to consider making an application.  Further details about the 
canonisation and how to make an application will become available soon via Mr DiCesare at the Kildare Campus.

Enrolments for 2011
St Paul’s and Presentation Campuses opened their doors to parents and friends of the College this week.  It is important that 
prospective parents are well informed about the excellent education offered at Lavalla before they make the very important de-
cision about which secondary school best suits their child.  Many of our students volunteered as ambassadors for our guests 
and it was lovely to see them take such pleasure in their school’s achievements. Both campuses were on show and one could 
clearly see the pride teachers at this College take in their work.  Both occasions were a fitting celebration of who we are.   
Happy Mother’s Day to all our mums.  May your family make you feel very special on Sunday. 

Erica Pegorer
Principal 

From left, 
Ms Lee 

McKenzie, 
Mrs Vivian 

Haupt & Ms 
Erica Pegorer 

with their 
awards. 

 
Forthcoming Events... 
 
Term 2 
 
 
10-14 May Yr 10 LA Interviews 
11 May  NAPLAN Language C&W (Presentation) 
12 May  NAPLAN Reading (Presentation Campus) 
13 May   NAPLAN Numeracy (St Paul’s) 
  Yr 10 Immunizations (Kildare Campus) 
14 May   School Photographs (Kildare Campus) 
24-28 May  Yr 8 LA Interviews 
24 – 26 May Intermediate Band Camp 
25 May  ICAS Computer Skills Competition 
26 May  School Photographs (Presentation Campus) 
28 May   School Photographs (St Paul’s Campus) 
31 May   MSP External Activities 
31 May – 4 Jun Yr 10 & Yr 11 Semester 1 Exam Week 
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